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What a full schedule our club has had these past few months. We had 
the Christmas Party, New Years Party, re-up party, worked on the Meals 
on Wheels Benefit and in our spare time started working on our float.  
Looking back, what I remember most is the fun and fellowship we had 
working together and then the excitement when everything came 
together and we were so proud.  

The Meals on Wheels Benefit was another huge success and to date, have raised 
$29,543.00 and still counting.   Thanks to Evelyn, Diane, Amy and Cindy who chaired 
the decorating committee, Ramada looked like an elegant country club.  Thank you to 
all the members who came out each week in the bitter cold to hand-make all the 
decorations.  Sissy and Steve did a great job with the Junior Shaggers and getting 
Margaret and Pat Lovelace to come from Charlotte to dance during our spotlight 
event.  Craig Woolard brought people from near and far and what a show he put on!  
We also thank Rick Turner and Roy Childress who were our DJs for the evening.  
Thanks to many of our members who called on hundreds of  businesses for auction 
items.  The Silent Auction was a huge success bringing in over $7,500.00.  Because you 
cared,  many of our very own citizens will be assured of that hot meal each day. 

I can't talk much about our float – that is top secret – but just know we are already 
hard at work.  We still have a ways to go, but thanks to many of our members who 
come out each week, we will have another float that we hope will make you proud. 
Kim Sellars will be taking orders for our float Tshirt, so if you want one, please let her 
know.  We have always been excited about our floats,  but this year will be even more 
special as this year marks the “20th Anniversary” of the SOS Parade.  For the past 11 
years, our float entry has been blessed to receive the “1st place” in our category.  We 
have been so honored and proud, but now the pressure is really on to create another 
great float. Thank you, Amy Crawford for chairing this committee.  For members not in 
the parade, please take your cameras and get plenty of pictures.  If someone could do 
a video, that would be great!  This float belongs to our club and it is our hope you will 
be just as proud as the members participating that Saturday afternoon.  GO 
BURLINGTON.   

There are many great events in the works for our members in the coming weeks.  A 
fun golf tournament is being planned as we speak.  Another fun bowling tournament 
is already scheduled.  Then, if this is not enough, our now famous annual luau is just 
around the corner.  You will find more details listed in this newsletter.  Please mark 
your calendars with these special dates and come out and join in – I promise you will 
not be disappointed. 

Again, I personally want to thank each member who gives of their time to make our 
club what it is today.  We are a great club and if that sounds like I am bragging, well, I 
am.  I am so proud of each of you and it is my honor to represent this club and each of 
you.  Continue to come out each Friday to Showtime and please continue to keep our 
members in your prayers that are on our sunshine list.  NOW GO AND DO WELL 

Joan Kimbro 
President 

Burlington Shag Club 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
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March 7 – Mike Harding 
March 14 – Rick Burnham 

March 21 – Rick Turner 
March 28 – Darrell Gaither 

April 4 – Hugh Walker 
April 11 – No DJ (SOS) 
April 18 – Brent Lloyd 

April 25 – Ron Russ 
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Baxter Sellars 
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Mike Wilson 
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Kathy Giba 3/1 
Jeffrey Winkle 3/2 
Jonnie Ellington 3/3 
Janet O'Ferrell 3/3 
Dickie Mills 3/5 
Ron Russ 3/7 
Pat Gumula 3/10 
John Burgess 3/11 
Cookie Fogleman 3/11 
Steve Pettigrew 3/11 
Terry Saunders 3/13 
Allen Duvall 3/14 
Kenny Lowe 3/14 
Maria Clapp 3/15 
Lucy Duvall 3/15 
Carol  Gammon 3/15 
Ray Jolly 3/15 
Claudia Pearce  3/18 
Ralph Shreve 3/18 
Tommy Pritchett 3/19 
Mary Gregory 3/21 
Derrick Goins 3/26 
Gordy Wegwart 3/29 
Allen Roney 3/30 
Shirley Wyatt 3/30 
Larry Hursey 3/31 
Keith McDole 3/31 

Birthdays 

At last week’s ACSC workshop, our president was awarded a 

2014 Shag Icon Award. The purpose of the Icon Award is to 

recognize individuals who have made outstanding 

contributions within their own local (Full Member, A.C.S.C.) 

shag club. Nominees for this award have made significant 

efforts and contributions to their local shag club & are clearly 

outstanding members of the shag community. Although some 

of these nominees may go on to be well known in the shag 

world (the A.C.S.C. or S.O.S., the C.S.A., the DJ Association, 

etc.) many of these individuals may not be known outside of 

their own club. This award has come to be one of the most 

highly prized awards that a shagger can attain. 

New Member 

Bud Chestnut 

Helping you keep your ‘finger on the pulse”!! 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com 

www.shagdance.com 

www.shagtour.com  
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SAVE THE 
DATE – June 
14th – for our 

Annual 
Hawaiian Luau 

area party.  
More 

information 
coming in next 

month’s 
newsletter. 

Starting Balance 1/10/14  $ 9,239.09  
Deposits  $6,498.00 
 50/50 828.00  
 SOS cards  810.00   
 Membership  4,340.00   
 Donation MOW Decoration 500.00   
 Float  20.00   
Expenses  ($ 3,648.22)  
 MOW 989.81  
 DJs  700.00   
 USPS (PO Box)  88.00   
 ACSC Dues 50.00 
 Reup Party  32.29   
 Float 586.05  
 Storage Building (4mos)  258.00   
 DJ Equip (cord)  12.79   
 Office Depot  121.28   
 SOS cards  810.00   
Ending Balance 2/28/14  $12,088.87 

 
Steve Williamson 4/1 
Josh Allen 4/4 
Darrell Gaither    4/4 
Peggy Lashley 4/5 
Carolyn Moore 4/5 
Dianne Neese 4/9 
Chuck Upchurch 4/9 
Charles Freeman 4/10 
Bill Allred 4/11 
Charles McKee 4/11 
Evelyn Turner 4/11 
Pat Weatherspoon 4/12 
Janice Cook 4/13 
Roy Childress 4/14 
Al Fogleman 4/16 
Sue Ward 4/16 
Tim Wood 4/17 
Doug Foley  4/19 
Jack Oakley 4/19 
Judy Lindley 4/20 
Tracy Fields 4/21 
H.C. "Butch" Dowd 4/22 
Hugh Walker 4/24 
Robert (Bear) Wilkinson 4/26 
Pam Hord 4/27 
Kerry (Lynn) Pike 4/27 
Sissy Tillman 4/27 
Zane Gibbs 4/29 
 

Newsletter Deadline for the April issue is 
March 22nd.  Please email 

maxkim63@aol.com any articles you 
may want to be considered for 

publication. 
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BSC Business Meeting 2/28/14 
Members Present: 
Amber Allen Amy Crawford Sheila Elliott Don McKinney Baxter Sellars Evelyn Turner 
Bill Allred Dace Crawford Robin Greer Susan McKinney Kim Sellars Steve Williamson 
Lynda Allred Gary Crawford Betty Honeycutt  George McSherry Lorna Shively Debbie Wilson 
Debra Burnham Allen Duvall Kurt Lankford Janice McSherry Cynthia Swiggett Mike Wilson 
Rick Burnham Lucy Duvall Linda Lockhart Gail Paschall Sissy Tillman 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Kurt Lankford  
Joan Kimbro welcomed everyone to the February meeting. 
Secretary Report:  Per Lorna Shively, we currently have 309 members.   Also, she reminded everyone to make sure to sign the attendance 
sheet if you want your presence recorded.  A motion to accept the January minutes are reported was made by Mike Wilson with Gail 
Paschall seconding.   All approved.  
ACSC ICON Award:   Lorna also announced that our very own Joan Kimbro won this award which was presented at the winter workshop 
this past weekend.  Out of 20+ nominees, Joan Kimbro was selected as one of 5 winners.   We are so proud of her. The following is a 
description of the award: 
The purpose of the Icon Award is to recognize individuals who have made outstanding contributions within their own local (Full Member, 
A.C.S.C.) shag club. Nominees for this award have made significant efforts and contributions to their local shag club & are clearly 
outstanding members of the shag community. Although some of these nominees may go on to be well known in the shag world (the 
A.C.S.C. or S.O.S., the C.S.A., the DJ Association, etc.) many of these individuals may not be known outside of their own club. This award 
has come to be one of the most highly prized awards that a shagger can attain.  
Birthdays:   Lorna reported the February birthdays. 
Treasure Report---Amy Lynn Crawford presented the YTD financial report.   Our current balance is $12,088.87.  Everyone reviewed the 
budget items that have been paid.  A motion to accept the YTD financial report as presented was made by Cindy Swiggett with Amber 
Allen seconding.   All approved.  
SOS Cards---Edith Loy let everyone know that she still has SOS cards and that if you want to get into any of the clubs during SOS and the 
float after-party, you will need one.   We have them for a $5.00 discount if purchased from a shag club and they are sold for $30.00   At 
SOS, they are $35.00. 
Sunshine---In Penny’s absence, Edith presented the following sunshine requests:   Donna Berry had surgery on Jan. 22.  Jimmy Bare’s 
sister, Betty Reid, passed away Jan. 23.  Jimmy has since been experiencing health problems.  Edith Loy’s sister (Libby) had surgery for 
breast cancer and will be having radiation treatments for six weeks.  Libby’s husband had surgery just prior to her sister’s surgery and he 
has had some problems since the surgery.  Janice & Mac McSherry’s daughter-in-law had surgery for breast cancer and is meeting with a 
doctor to decide on additional treatments.   Wade Kimbro’s brother Wesley’s wife (Roxie) is battling brain cancer.  Donna Freeman is 
battling pneumonia.  Teresa Jones’s mother has been sick.  Billy Puckett had kidney stones.  Delane Vick had knee replacement.  Linda 
Wegwart has been in ARMC for tests to determine her health problems which have been going on for several weeks.  Gary Jones seriously 
cut 3 fingers while woodworking.  He may possible lose at least part of his little finger.  Lorna Shively’s mother has bad lymphedema and is 
having her legs wrapped several times a week to try to help with the fluid.  
MOW---Joan announced that we raised $29,400.00 ($2,000 more than last year).  Approximately $7500.00 of that was from the silent 
auction and another $600.00 from the Junior Shaggers dancing (money from the floor).  Attendance was down, but there was a good 
showing from community and outsiders.   Joan reminded everyone that we voted to do this event and the members need to come out 
and support it.  She was disappointed that so many of our members missed out on the evening.   Edith Loy thanked everyone who helped 
her with door duty and Evelyn Turner thanked everyone who helped with the decorations on her, Amy’s and Dianne’s behalf.   Joan stated 
that when she went to the workshop this past weekend, the ACSC officers who came to the MOW event were really impressed with our 
efforts and how well it went.  Joan also let us know that she is still getting some silent auction donated such as a signed UNC basketball 
from Sylvia Hatchel, various gift cards, etc.  On Friday night, March 7th, she will set up a table in the back of the lounge area and we will 
have a mini silent auction for these items.   Bring your extra money with you next week! 
Float---Amy reminded everyone that the parade is April 12 and at this time the streets are torn up and no established parade route is 
finalized--time will determine the exact route.  We are still having the float workshops over at her house each Saturday at 10:00 AM.   
Coffee and snacks are usually on hand.  Amy said that we have a great theme going and that we will have the largest number of walkers 
and riders that we have ever had.  We still need help in selling ads, so get with Cindy Swiggett and Jesse Justice to get names of 
vendors/companies to solicit.  We would like to sell 40 ads in total (they get one on each side) and pay for the float in full without using 
club monies.   Per Joan, the top prize this year was raised from $300.00 to $500.00 and a lifetime plaque of the winners will be hung in the 
SOS Company Store.  She also stated that we are on everyone’s radar and the SOS chairperson jokingly offered a $1000.00 bounty to 
anyone who could beat us.   
ACSC Winter Workshop---Joan and CB attended the workshop this past weekend in Columbia, SC--it was a very good workshop and many 
things were discussed that I hope will benefit our club. 
ACSC Summer Workshop:  The summer workshop will be held in Augusta, GA July 11, 12 & 13 at the downtown Marriott---regular is 
$65/ea and room rate is $110/night---any member of a club is allowed to attend these workshops and meetings--this may seem expensive 
and it is but once there all meals are covered ---our very own Roy Childress will be the DJ in the main ballroom to close the workshop on 
Saturday night--if you are interested, please see me for more details. 
 
(cont’d on next page) 



Secretary’s minutes (cont’d from previous page) 
 
Steppin’ Out Area Party:  Their annual Mardi Gras-themed event will be held in Reidsville on March 8th, which is next Saturday, at the Elk’s 
Lodge.  Admission is $10 per person, and it is always a great party.   This is our sister club and we hope that many will want to go and 
support this club as they support our coalition party---Joan has been asked for a head count--as we ask this same thing at our events--it is 
only fair that we do the same for them--this helps determine seating and other important planning---please contact Joan by 3/6 if you 
plan to attend. 
Sanford Area Shag Club:  They are holding a benefit to raise money for Make a Wish Foundation--tickets are $20/ea, Jim Quick and 
Coastline will be the entertainment for the event---this is March 22 and will be at the Dennis Wicker Civic Center 
Eno Shag Club Area Party:  They will have their coalition party on May 17 at the Time Out Lounge in Durham---that is $10 cover for this 
and we will also need a head count for this before the event.  
Luau:  Evelyn and Rick Turner, Kim and Baxter Sellars and Sissy Tillman are co-chairing--Evelyn announced that this is scheduled for 
6/14/14 at the lounge and that we will have the front area open for a second section of seating and a second dance floor.   Also, much of 
the fixtures will be removed so that we can set up additional seating.   We should be able to accommodate at least 500 people.  The first 
planning meeting will be held on 3/3/14 at 6:30 in the lounge.   Already getting volunteers but need many more to help make this a 
success.    Evelyn also asked for suggestions for DJs for this event (we will need two).  The following were recommended:  Rick Turner, 
Walker Guthrie, Chigger Woods, Mike Hardy and Roy Childress.  
Re-up Party recap:   Amber Allen stated that we fed 151 people.  We had many more in attendance, but not everyone ate.    The lounge 
was packed!  She and Lorna thanked everyone for their help in getting new and re-up members signed up and tickets and wristband 
distributed.  
Next business meeting---March 21 
April meeting will be changed due to Easter weekend and will be held April 25 instead. 
Fun Golf Tournament:  Jesse said that this is scheduled for 5/3/14 and that all of the plans are under way.   There will be hot dogs and 
hamburgers served.   This will be at Indian Valley, with teams of 4.   ALL payments for team play will be made at the golf course on the day 
of the tournament.  
Willow Oak Beach Festival—Per Mike Wilson, this is being held the weekend of 5/23 – 5/25 and a lot of great groups and acts have been 
scheduled.  There will be a flier posted with all of the details.   Don’t forget that shrimp and grits are served on Sunday morning. 
Fun Bowling Tournament:  This is being held on 5/31/14.   It will be $15.00 per person, with further details coming.  

50/50-- Amy Lynn Crawford won $51.00 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:52 by Kurt Lankford.  
Respectfully submitted by Lorna Shively, Secretary  

• Larry Jordan's mother had knee surgery January 22 and is now home recuperating. 
• Donna Berry had surgery January 22. 
• Jimmy Bare's sister passed away January23. 
• Janice and Mac McSherry's daughter-in-law had breast cancer surgery and is waiting to see what the 

doctor recommends for additional treatments. 
• Wade Kimbro's sister in law is battling brain cancer. 
• Donna Freeman had pneumonia. 
• Billy Puckett had kidney stones. 
• Delane Vick had a knee replacement. 
• Linda Wegwart has been in ARMC with serious health issues but is home now doing better. 
• Gary Jones seriously cut 3 fingers while doing some sawing. 
• Gloria Thompson's daughter has been in a lot of pain due to an infected tooth. The tooth was finally 

pulled and the infection drained out and she feels much better. Gloria thanks everyone for their 
prayers. 

• Michelle Thomas's uncle passed away. 
• Jimmy Bare is having some health issues at this time. 
• Lorna Shively's mother has lymphedema in her leg and is having it wrapped. 
 

Please keep these members in your thoughts and prayers. 



Float workshop 
10:00am 

Float workshop 
10:00am 

Float workshop 
10:00am 

Float workshop 
10:00am 

The BSC Board of 

Directors only meet 

once a quarter – If  you’ve  

ever wondered what it’s all 

about, don’t miss the next 

one Country Club Lanes.  

It’s on Wednesday, April  

16th at 6:30pm.  Anyone is 

welcome! 

It’s that time of year again!  
I am NOW taking orders for 
our very popular SOS SPRING 
FLOAT TSHIRTS!  Please see 
me on any Friday night, or 
send an email to me at 
maxkim63@aol.com to place 
your order today!! 

2014 SOS Cards are available 
for purchase for $30. Please 
see Edith Loy to get your 
card. You can contact Edith at 
edithloy@triad.rr.com. If you 
wait and purchase them at the 
beach, they will be $35. 
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2014  Spring 
Bowling Tournament 

Get 

Ready 

For Fun 

Saturday, May 31st 
Full flyer in April newsletter 
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March 7 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Mike Harding 
March 8 – Steppin’ Out Shag Club “Meet the Area” Party “Mardi Gras” (see flyer for details) 
March 14 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Rick Burnham 
March 21 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 
 8pm-12am – DJ Rick Turner 
March 28 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Darrell Gaither 
April 4 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Hugh Walker 
April 4-13 – SOS Spring Safari, N. Myrtle Beach, SC 
April 11 – No DJ (SOS) 
April 18 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Brent Lloyd 
April 25 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 
 8pm-12am – DJ Ron Russ 
 

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
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